APPROVED

Lake Cumberland Area Emmaus/Chrysalis Community
Board of Directors Minutes

May 13, 2017

The Lake Cumberland Area Emmaus/Chrysalis Community Board of Directors met at Potters
Place Church in Somerset, KY. The meeting was opened in prayer by Bro. Willard Parson. Scott
Neal welcomed everyone and roll call was taken. The following board members were absent
Kelly Coots, Heather Brown, Camryn Coots, Brandon Roberts, Gary Wheat, Cara Marcum, &
Shelby Delk. Cara Marcum sent her resignation in to the board.

Reports —

Treasurer — Greg Kinney reported a beginning balance of $7,161.93, and an ending
balance of $7771.47

Registrars — Mark reported the current number for the fall walks. 3 men and 24 women.
Mark asked that the Lay directors could take care of getting the workers team fee’s.

Team Selection — Greg reported 28 worker applications had been turned in, mostly from
new pilgrims. Team selection will be held on May 22 @ 5:00 pm CST at RSUMC.

Communications — Genetta reported lots of activity on FB and the website. New pilgrims
have been added to One Call.

Lay Directors —

Chrysalis — Wendy Denney gave the report. 4 girls were sent home on the first day, 2
chose to go, and 2 were angry because they couldn’t smoke. Wendy expressed her sadness
over this, they didn’t really understand what the weekend was about.

Men’s — Freddie reported they had obstacles with all the rain and no electricity, BUT the
walk was truly blessed. Board Rep Greg Allen reported joy & peace and that God’s blessings
were abundant.

Women’s — Robin reported chains were broken and gone. It was a wonderful weekend.
Table leaders gave the talks, not the assistants.

Spiritual — All went well. Devil fought hard on these walks.
Committees —
Agape — April reported all good

Kitchen — Betty reported all good



Prayer Chapel — Betty Carter reported all good

Old Business — Sheldon Stephens is working on what will be needed to make our community a
501C

Summit dates will be November 17 — 18, 2017

New Business — The community will be purchasing a storage building. Ray Chesney made a
motion to accept, and Cherie Dick 2N .

Next meeting will be held at Monticello Church of the Nazarene on June 10, 2017 @ 4:30 pm
EST.

Bob Pritchard dismissed us in prayer.

Minutes approved: Motion Bro. Parson, 2" — Donald Galito



